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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
On behalf of all Governors, I would like to welcome you all back to a new school year at St. 
Joseph’s. I would especially like to welcome those of you who are new to our school. We also 
welcome our new Headteacher, Mr Willcox to our school family and hope the coming year will 
be exciting, happy and enjoyable for everyone.  
 
We begin the year on a very positive note having secured a strong ‘Good’ rating from our recent 
Ofsted inspection. The inspector’s positive comments about our school are testament to the 
efforts of the whole school community. We are very proud to be recognised as a ‘caring school 
with an ethos of kindness and respect’. 
 
We are extremely grateful to Mrs Stephens who led our school during the inspection and wish 
her well in her new school.  
 
As in previous years, our role as Governors will be to carry out the responsibilities delegated to 
us by Plymouth CAST. These responsibilities cover all aspects of school life and with the tasks 
set for us we provide the challenge and support which are integral to our governance role. 
 
You can find out more about your Local CAST Board (LCB) and Governors on our school 
website via the Governance tab. 
 
All Governors are very much looking forward to working with Mr Willcox, the staff, PTA and 
especially you as Parents and Carers to support the children to ‘Walk with Jesus to be the best 
they can be’ throughout the coming year.  
 

Best wishes to you all, 

L Cook 

Lynn Cook, Foundation Governor 
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